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MOTION: PEEPLES/YOUNG to receive a report on AC Transit’s Zero Emission Transit Bus 

Technology Analysis covering a performance period from July to December 2021. The motion carried 

by the following vote:

 Action  Text: 

Director of Project Controls and Systems Analysis William Tonis presented the staff 

report.

There were no public comments offered.

Board Discussion:

Director Peeples congratulated the staff on the effort and the quality of work that 

has gone into the study. 

Director Shaw asked about issues related to batteries and chargers, characterizing 

them as growing pains of the new technology but wanted to know if the staff had a 

sense of direction as to what is rising as the preferred technology. Director Shaw 

also asked if the staff’s intervention in addressing the issues would increase the 

actual costs of the technologies. Staff would continue to evaluate the performance 

and report on the ZEB Technology analysis. 

 Notes:  
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Vice President Young asked why the legacy fuel-cell busses were included in the 

report as they appear to be the worst-performing. Vice President Young also wanted 

to know if staff had observed a difference in the degradation of batteries across 

different technologies. Vice President Young thanked the staff for their leadership in 

the field. 

President Ortiz asked staff to forward the report to the U.S. Department of Energy as 

they were interested in it.

President Ortiz, Vice President Young, Director Beckles, Director Walsh, 

Director McCalley, Director Shaw, Director Peeples

7Ayes:
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